 Saugerties Democratic Committee

Minutes of September 22, 2020 Meeting
ROLL CALL 
Members:  Aaron Levine, Barbara Boyce, Sue Breen, Brigid Walsh, Cara Stammler, Christine Dinsmore, Christine Via, Rick Cousin, Kathy Gordon, Kathleen Gray, Hélène Lesterlin, Josef Hinchey, Jeremy Russell, Joseph Maloney, John Schoonmaker, Kevin Freeman, Kathryn Mullen, Lanny Walter, Nejla Liias, Louise Bloomfield, Matthew Maloney, Margo McGilvrey, Mike Harkavy, Pamela Ross, Marcus Arthur, Timothy Scott, Bill Barr
Approve Minutes from August 25, 2020 zoom meeting:  Minutes were submitted for approval by the Secretary and Mike Harkavy seconded the motion.  Unanimously accepted.
Treasurer’s Report:  Margo McGilvrey presented the report, as below and moved that it be accepted.
Balance as of August 25th,2020                                                                  $1551.15

Collected from members 
   262.58

Total Credits
 1813.73

Check #232 Friends of Betsy Kraat replacement for lost check 227              250.00

Balance as of September 22nd                                                                   $1813.73

Motion to approve was seconded by Kathleen Gray and unanimously approved.

Reorganization Meeting-Elect Temporary Chair and Secretary:  Mike Harkavy was nominated for Temporary Chair by Skip Arthur.  Motion seconded by Sue Breen and unanimously approved.  Pamela Ross nominated Louise Bloomfield to be Temporary Secretary, it was seconded by Christine Dinsmore and unanimously approved. 
Nomination and Election of Officers:  See Temporary Secretary Minutes, attached.
The Chair and First Vice Chair acknowledged the hard work and excellent job the outgoing Second Chair and Treasurer did for the Committee before moving to the next agenda item.
Standing Subcommittees: The Chair then opened the floor for Members to volunteer on Standing Subcommittees they wished to participate in.  He commented that these subcommittees, once populated, could elect their own Subcommittee Chair.  


Search Committee:  Volunteers were Margo McGilvrey, Bill Barr, Lanny Walter, Barbara Boyce, Brigid Walsh, Jeremy Russell, John Schoonmaker, Kathrine Smith, Nejla Liias, Matthew Maloney, Mike Harkavy.  Christine Dinsmore moved to approve, seconded by Skip Arthur and passed by Committee vote.


Voter Data Committee:  Volunteers were Kathy Gordon, Kevin Freeman, Christine Via, Joe Maloney, Louse Bloomfield, Sue Breen.  Margo McGilvrey moved to approve, seconded by Mike Harkavy, and passed by Committee vote.


Fundraising Committee:  Volunteers were Barbara Boyce, Christine Dinsmore, Pamela Ross, Tim Scott, Margo McGilvrey, Kathleen Grey, Skip Arthur.  Louise Bloomfield moved to approve; seconded by Skip Arthur and passed by Committee vote.


Programs Committee:  Volunteers were Christine Dinsmore, Skip Arthur, Margo McGilvrey, Hélène Lesterlin, Jeremy Russell, Pamela Ross, Barbara Boyce, Matthew Maloney. Kathleen Grey moved to approve; seconded by Nejla Liias and passed by Committee vote.

Report on County Organizing Meeting:  The Chair noted that Nejla Liias was elected Vice Chair of the Committee for Diversity and Party Building and he had been elected as Chair of the Ethics Commission.  He also thanked Kathrine Smith for running for Vice Chair for Diversity and Party Building.
Committee Vacancies:  The Chair explained the process the Committee has for admitting new members and the rights of the Executive Committee for recommending new members to the County Convention.  People wishing to become members should email the Secretary who will send out procedures and responsibilities for Members and Associate Members.  Expected to attend two meetings and discuss with two members of the Search Committee.  
Report on Coordinated Campaign for Antonio Delgado, Michelle Hinchey, Betsy Kraat and Claudia Andreassen:  Louise Bloomfield reported on Coordinated Campaign phone banking. In 3 weeks of calling, made 2825 calls, close to 1000 calls/week.  There were twenty-five volunteers and nine from this Committee.  There is a total of 36 volunteers.  The plan is to transition to use of an automatic dialer that will greatly increase the number of calls made.  
Betsy Kraat campaign activity was reported by Rick Cousin.  Phone banking will begin this week and there will be a grass roots fundraiser on October 8.  He also asked for volunteers to write postcards or host postcard writing events, providing an email address to request a packet of postage-paid postcards and addresses. 
Andrew Zink wondered if we are doing any door-knocking.  Kathy Gordon said all campaigns are planning on doing literature drops where the volunteer delivers literature to doors but does not knock.  They would like to do it at the beginning of early voting on October 24 and beginning at 6 AM on election day.  She said we should let the campaigns know if we are going to do it.  Several Committee Members said they would participate.
The Chair then discussed lawn signs.  Bill Barr noted that he has about 12 signs left for Michelle Hinchey and an equal number for Claudia Andreassen, but said he has about 100 signs for Antonio Delgado.  Several Committee members said they would come by for them.  Andrew Zink then discussed Biden-Harris signs, saying they available for pick-up and those ordering them are being notified.  He also confirmed that a surplus number and offered to make them available at his residence.
Motion to Print Flyers:  Nejla Liias then moved that the Committee allocate $1000 for printing of Flyers.  The motion was seconded by John Schoonmaker.  Discussion:  Do we want to consider buying newsprint ads?  Rick Cousin wanted the money to go to signs for Betsy.  Joe Maloney spoke on sending literature to unlikely Democratic voters but didn’t see how we can do it right now.  Kathleen Gray felt we should focus resources on most important campaign.  Bob Gelbach said distribution of flyer doesn’t have to be duplicative if we do a second drop.  Kathy Gordon suggested targeting young Dems who are least likely to vote.  The motion was called and passed 21 to 2.  
Status Report from Ad Hoc Committee to review SDC Bylaw amendments:  Proposed amendments will be sent out for Committee to review and discuss at next meeting and hopefully voted on in November.  
Update on police reform in Saugerties:  Recommendation for board was submitted but vote was tabled because ethics rules had not been established, but all are excited about the nominees.
Town issues:  John Schoonmaker said the Town Board vacancy is open till September 28 for applications.  The Board will interview all applicants and is hoping to fill the vacancy by November.  
Announcements:  Rick Cousin noted that some Committee members do not want their contact information on our webpage.  The Chair asked the Secretary to do a roster that is contact information free and ask people to report back what information they are comfortable having distributed.  Diedre Miller suggested getting a Google phone number and separate Gmail account for this purpose.  Joe Maloney reminded us that the Committee is that we are the contact for voters.  
Local Issues:  Joe Maloney said he would like to have a group that puts out information on what local issues are taking place.  The Chair noted the value of it and said he will consider putting it on the agenda at our next meeting.
Adjournment:  Motion to adjourn was made by Nejla Liias and seconded by  Mike Harkavy.
Respectfully submitted:  Bill Barr, Secretary
Temporary Secretary Minutes

September 22, 2020 Saugerties Democratic Committee Meeting

Nomination and Election of Officers:
Temporary chairman Michael Harkavy read aloud the "Procedures for Election of Officers" as provided by email from Lanny Walter (incorporated here by this reference).

Outgoing secretary William Barr noted that any reference in these Procedures to "paper ballots" is replaced by "electronic ballots," and that if necessary, secret ballots would be cast using (uncoded) OpaVote ballots. Open voting would take place on the Zoom participant screen, each voter using the "Yes" and "No" icons to vote. Abstainers would not vote.

Barbara Boyce nominated the following slate of Officers:

Chair--Lanny Walter

1st Vice Chair--Nejla Liias

2nd Vice Chair--Kathryn Gordon

Secretary--William Barr

Treasurer--Timothy Scott, Jr.

The nominations were seconded by Christine Dinsmore.

The chair called for any further nominations. None having been received, Rick Cousin moved to close the nominations. The motion was seconded by Kathleen Gray. The motion was carried. Accordingly, temporary secretary Louise Bloomfield cast one vote for the full slate of candidates and undertook to certify the election of these officers to the county Board of Elections.

Respectfully submitted:  Louise Bloomfield, Temporary Secretary

Attachment
Procedures for Election of Officers

Dear Committee members:

            Tonight we will nominate officers for the next 2 years. Below are the time guidelines for nominations and seconds that we used at our last Caucus in 2018 and which we will allow to guide us tonight, but we will adjust since we are in our homes rather than in the Senior Center all together.       

1.    Each nominee must be nominated by a person qualified to participate in the caucus (current Committee Member). The nomination shall be limited to 2 minutes. There must be at least one second and no more than two for a person to become a nominee. Seconds are limited to 1 minute. The nominator and the seconds are allowed to speak about the nominees’ strengths and his/her position on various issues; they are not permitted to disparage other potential nominees or other nominees.

2.    After all persons for an office are nominated and seconded each person nominated will be allowed to speak, prior to the vote, on their own behalf for up to 2 minutes. They may distinguish themselves from the other nominees, if any, but may not disparage the other nominees.   

3.    If the number of nominees is the same as the number of vacancies for that office, a voice vote will be taken for each candidate.  A majority of "Yes" votes for that nominee will indicate that the nominee is confirmed. A majority of "No" votes will indicate that the nomination is denied. If a voice vote is inconclusive in the judgment of the Chair of the caucus, a vote will be conducted on secret paper ballots. A vote of a majority of the caucus may override the Chair’s judgment.   

4.    All contested nominations shall be voted upon by secret paper ballot.  In a contested race where there is one seat open, a nominee must receive 50% +1  vote of the total number of valid ballots cast in that round to become the candidate. If a paper ballot does not result in a candidate, the nominee with the least number of votes will be eliminated and a new vote will be taken until a nominee receives 50%+1 vote.

